
 

 

Marlboro Township 
Department of Administration 

1979 Township Drive 
Marlboro, NJ 07746 

RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR CLARIFICATION 

CLARIFICATION NO. 2 
Date:   Thursday, September 5, 2024 

 
Questions have been raised by prospective bidders with respect to the 

 
PROVISION OF HARBOR ROAD WATER TREATMENT PLANT LAGOON SLUDGE REMOVAL AND LINER 

REPAIR FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF MARLBORO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (DPW) WATER 
UTILITY DIVISION  

 (Bid 2024-20) 
Please be advised as follows: 

 
Q1: “Is there any knowledge of the condition of the liner underneath the sludge?” 
 

A:  The condition of the liner under the sludge removal in 2018 was acceptable. As per page 47, Section 
13400 – Sludge Lagoon Cleaning, item 13400-01 – Work Included,  
 

An allowance has been included in the Contract for repairs to the liner as determined necessary 
by the Owner  

 
Q2: “Is this a daily rate or a per cubic yard price for the removal?” 
 

A:  Please see the revised bid form attached to addendum 1 issued on Thursday, August 15, 2024, sludge 
removal is at a per cubic yard rate  
 

1. Lagoon sludge removal, cleaning and liner repair. 
TOTAL 

a. 405 CY of Sludge Removal   $        /Per CY.  $_________________ 
 
Q3: “I have sent the analytics provided and it came back hazardous, can you confirm?” 
 

A:  A full copy of the analytical reports have been provided and can be located on pages 55-89 of the  
     complete bid packet   

 
Q4: “Is there any knowledge of how deep the sludge is?” 
 

A:  A diagram of the facility, including the depths, is provided on page 53, the Sludge Lagoon 
Rehabilitation Plan, Section A-A,  

 
Q5: “Is the price per cubic yard inclusive of disposal or can that be billed separately?” 
 

A:  Please see page 47, Section 13400 – Sludge Lagoon Cleaning, Item 13400-01 Work Included  
 
  The contractor shall furnish all labor, materials, equipment, transportation and incidentals 
requires for cleaning of the four (4) Sludge Lagoons located at the Marlboro Township Water Treatment 
Plant and disposal of their contents at an approved off-site disposal location.   

 
 
Please be reminded that bids will be received and opened at 10:00 AM on Friday, September 6, 2024. 




